Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

September 9, 2008

Chairperson Deb Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers  Present: Deb Theis, Larry Eveland, Rick Nash, and Joe Helle  Absent:, Bill Hornett Guest: Dan Hoffman
Motion by Rick Nash, second by Joe Helle, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Joe Helle, to approve August 12, 2008, minutes.  Motion carried.
FUTURE ENDEAVORS – PROJECT SERVICES OVERVIEW

The Park and Recreation Comprehensive Plan was taken off the September 3rd City Council meeting agenda. The city is looking to do a citywide comprehensive plan starting next month and are worried that doing public input meetings for 2 plans may confuse the public. They are also concerned that we do not have 3 bids for these services. Angie Cole’s suggestion was to wait until after the comp plan contract is awarded to do a full Request for Proposal on this project. The Commission hopes to see things move forward with the park and recreation plan by spring. 
PARK PAVILION RENTALS OVER CAPACITY

The park pavilion rentals have increased this year, along with an increase in the amount of people attending the rentals. We are seeing parties of 200-300 people in a pavilion with a capacity of 80-100. Our current policy consists of making a phone call to the renter asking them to bag their own trash and put the trash bags next to the dumpster. We also over stock the restrooms. While this current policy is working, it does cause more cleanup after the rentals. The Commission asked Angie Cole to research an added fee for those having more people attending than the capacity to recover the costs of the additional time and supplies for these over-sized rentals. 

VANDALISM IN PARKS

Angie Cole reported that there has been some vandalism in parks including spray painting and two small fires set. The police and fire departments are investigating these  acts of vandalism. An insurance claim may be made for repair from a fire set in one of the restrooms. The Commission discussed purchasing motion sensors and additional lights. 
FILL THE SANDBAGS FLOOD FESTIVAL

 The “Fill The Sandbags For Students” Floodfest was a community-wide event with a goal of raising funds to assist the 1,800 students. The event was held on September 6, 2008. The City festival was held at Guthridge Park with food and games for kids of all ages, including live music throughout the event. 100% of the Floodfest’s net proceeds, estimated at $15,250, will be used to help flood-displaced students and their families. 
ADDITIONAL:

KIDS MOVIE NIGHTS

The following dates have been scheduled for the 2008 Kids Movie Nights: September 19, October 17 and November 21. Angie Cole has checked with the Hiawatha Kids League and they have agreed to let the department borrow their popcorn popper for the events. The commission will try the popper at the September 19th movie night to see if it will work well for the event. The Commission also discussed handing out water rather than juice at the events. 
Motion by Rick Nash, second by Larry Eveland, to adjourn at 6:30 p.m.   Motion carried.








Debra Theis, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
